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1) Adopted a proclamation to recognize National Police Week 2021. National Police 

Week will be held May 9-15, 2021 to honor the service and sacrifice of those law 

enforcement officers killed in the line of duty. The 33
rd

 Annual Candlelight Vigil to 

honor the officers killed in the line of duty will be held virtually on May 13, 2021 

beginning at 8:00 PM.  May 15
th

 is designated as Peace Officers Memorial Day and 

U.S. flags should be flown at half-staff to honor the fallen officers. Take this week to 

thank your local officers for their service as you see them and let them know that you 

appreciate all of their hard work to protect our community. For more information visit 

www.nleomf.org.   

 

2) Kyle Rhodes from the Virginia Department of Agriculture and Consumer Services 

(VDACS) spoke about conducting surveys and pesticide treatments in the area to 

suppress the Spotted Lanternfly.  For more information on the Spotted Lanternfly visit: 

www.vdacs.virginia.gov/plant-industry-services.shtml#lanternfly.  To contact Kyle 

Rhodes e-mail him at:  kyle.rhodes@vdacs.virginia.gov. 

 

3) Received the April 2021 Vehicle Gas Logs for review. 

 

4) Received the Town website statistics for April 2021. 

 

5) Received the Shenandoah Police Activity Logs for April 2021. 

 

6) Heard the Luray-Page County Chamber of Commerce & Visitor Center is holding 

their 95th Annual Banquet & Business Meeting on June 3, 2021 at 5 pm at the 

Pavilion at Shenandoah Woods in Stanley. Tickets are $65.00 per person and can be 

purchased at the Luray-Page County Chamber of Commerce & Visitor Center. For 

more information, email events@luraypage.com or call 540-743-3915. Note:  

Councilmen Russ Comer and Mike Lowe will attend this Banquet and Business 

Meeting, as the Town of Shenandoah is a bronze sponsor of this event through 

marketing. 

 

7) Received the Luray-Page Chamber of Commerce May 2021 Newsletter. 

 

8) Received a flyer about Evenings on Main the free concert series held in Luray at the 

Ruffner Plaza on Fridays in June, July, August, and September from 7-9 p.m.  For 

more information call the Town of Luray (540) 743-5511. 

 

9) Received a flyer about the Mid-Atlantic Pre-War Swap Meet held on May 14-15, 2021 

at the Comer-Jones VFW Post 621, 218 Veterans Lane in Luray.  Friday, May 14
th

 

hours are from 7:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.  May 15
th

 hours are from 7:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.  

The Mid-Atlantic Pre-War Swap Meet offers auto, transportation, steam and gasoline 

power plant, antique tools, and farm equipment-related items from the 1800’s through 

the 1940’s.  For more information, visit www.mapwsm.com. 
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10) Received a flyer about the Stanley Homecoming held June 30-July 3, 2021.  For more 

information call the Stanley Town Office 540-778-3454 or visit the Stanley 

Homecoming Facebook Page:  www.facebook.com/StanleyHomecoming. 

 

11) Authorized purchase for 90 meter pots and lids and 50 cut off valves in the amount of 

$15,822.00. Authorized payment to be transferred from the Water & Sewer Lines 

Replacement account to the Utility Capital Outlay Water & Sewer Line Replacement 

budgeted line item. 

 

12) Heard that leaks have been fixed on Eighth Street, Ninth Street, and Second Street.  

The leak on North Fourth may have to be contracted out.  The leak on Pennsylvania 

Avenue was patched for now.  Supplies will be ordered, and new line will be run 

across the road to properly fix it. 

 

13) Heard the well and water system are in compliance with the Virginia Department of 

Health’s Annual Inspection.  All required tests were done, with no violations. 

 

14) Heard the DEQ will approve a 5 year Sewer Permit after a 30 day public comment 

period. There will be some new EPA required testing, but no violations. 

 

15) Heard Carol Avenue, J Street, Kenesaw Avenue, and Coverstone Avenue have been 

paved.  There is one section of Coverstone Lane to be paved later. 

 

16) Heard 2 new playground structures are set to be installed at WigWam Village next 

week.  Once installation is complete, the Town will plan a playground dedication 

ceremony. 

 

17)  With regrets, Mayor Lucas and Council accepted Officer Aaron Katz’s resignation to 

explore other career objectives, effective June 1, 2021.  The Town will probably 

promote a part-time Officer to full-time to fill Officer Katz’s vacancy.  Officer Katz 

will help for special events in the future as a part time officer. 

 

18) Heard Mayor is planning the Memorial Festival Ceremony for May 29
th 

at 10 a.m.  

Any groups interested in participating in the ceremony should contact Mayor Lucas at 

(540) 652-6027. 

 

 
 

 

 


